

Resource Directory Updated August 2025

Table of Contents

ABA Consultants and Behavior Therapists	3
Adult Services – Community Living Supports	3
Advocacy	5
Aquatic Therapy	7
Assistive Technology	7
Autism Support	8
Autism Diagnostic Evaluations	9
Blindness	10
Childcare	11
Community Mental Health	12
Day Habilitation	14
DEAF Translation Services	14
Dental Care	15
Early Childhood Services	17
Education Supports and Resources	18
Employment Services	19
Financial Resources	2 1
Food	25
Funding Sources for DD Services	28
Guardianship	29
Health	31
Home Medical Care	33
Home Modifications	33
Host Homes	35
Housing	36
Individualized Supported Living (ISL)	38
Legal Services	41
Misc	41
Medical Supplies	43
Mobility	44
Pregnancy Assistance	46
Recreation	47
Transportation	49
Vision	51

ABA Consultants and Behavior Therapists

Easterseals Midwest 918 Bernadette Drive Columbia, MO 65203 573-874-3777 https://www.easterseals.com/midwest/	ABA is used to change a child's environment to improve the way they interact with society and their world. ABA programs are tailored to the needs of your family and your child. ABA modifies the environment and the way other people react and respond to your child with the goal of teaching them more appropriate ways of interacting with their child.
Emergent Learning 1426 E Bradford Pkwy Suite J Springfield, MO 65802 417-324-7777 https://www.emergentlc.com/	Provide ABA therapy to children with autism spectrum disorder. They provide services to individuals and groups.
Golden Steps 636-489-2993 Alexa Houston alexah@goldenstepsaba.com https://www.goldenstepsaba.com/aba- therapy-in-missouri	Provide in home ABA services can be provided for children aged 2-9 that have Medicaid. Clients would start with a remote BCBA until the company is able to onboard an in-person BCBA.

Adult Services – Community Living Supports

Independent Living Resource Center 1760 Southridge Drive Jefferson City, MO 65109 573-556-0400 https://www.ilrcjcmo.org/	ILRC is a non-residential, consumer controlled, not for profit organization that provides services and support for individuals with disabilities in Cole, Camden, Moniteau, Morgan, Miller, Osage, and Southern Callaway counties in Missouri.
Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services PO Box 570 Jefferson City, MO 65102 866-835-3505 573-526-8557	Home and Community Based Services are available for adults over 18 years old who have Medicaid or are potentially Medicaid eligible and in need of assistance in the home. Home and Community Based Services are provided through the Department of Health and Senior Services and include personal care, bathing, dressing, grooming, housekeeping, meal preparation, shopping, nursing services such as blood draws, medication set up, diabetic nail care, respite, meals, and adult day care programs.

Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services Aging Best 201 W. Broadway Suite 1E Columbia, MO 65203 800-369-5211 573-443-5823 Help4U@agingbest.org

Help4U@agingbest.org https://www.agingbest.org/

Self-Directed Supports (See CCDDR or DMH)

Comprehensive, Community Support, Partnership for Hope, and Sarah Lopez Waivers

https://dmh.mo.gov/devdisabilities/programs/self-directedsupports

Skillset 2 South Maple Eldon, MO 65026 573-619-4131

https://skillsetllc.org/

Services and Programs provided to older persons through Aging Best include:

- Information and Assistance
- Senior Centers with noon meals
- Home Delivered Meals
- Care Coordination
- Long-term care ombudsman
- Family caregiver initiatives
- Transportation
- Respite Care
- Legal Assistance
- Silver/Eclectic Newspaper

Services are open to all individuals 60 years or older. Clients are asked to contribute what they believe they can afford toward the cost of services received. No one will be refused service based on their inability to pay.

Paid for through a waiver, Self-Directed Supports (SDS) is an option for service delivery for individuals with developmental disabilities who wish to exercise more choice, control, and authority over their supports. SDS is founded on the principles of self-determination. Under this option, the individual or their designated representative has employment and budget authority. This authority allows individuals and families to hire, train, and schedule their own employees, utilizing an individualized budget.

Community Networking (Individualized or Group) offers a variety of social, leisure, and recreational opportunities to those who wish to access their community or other communities, with a focus on developing relationships and interacting with the broader community (i.e. concerts, theater, sporting events, historical sites/museums, art/pottery studios, fishing, swimming, waterparks, hiking, amusement parks, bowling and arcades, zoos, volunteerism, and more). Assists individuals with acquiring, improving, and retaining self-help, social, adaptive, and life skills necessary at home and/or in the community, such as household tasks, budgeting, bill paying, banking, shopping, meal planning/prep, coordinating healthcare and other services, managing mail, utilizing community resources.

Advocacy

Advoc	~ 7
Aging Best 201 W. Broadway Suite 1E Columbia, MO 65203 800-369-5211 573-443-5823 Help4U@agingbest.org https://www.agingbest.org/	The mission is to assist communities in establishing a full range of services, which allow older person to live in the most independent manner possible. They operate the Camdenton Senior Center where there is a focus for community involvement and provides numerous services including recreational and social activities.
Autism Speaks https://www.autismspeaks.org/	Keeps families updated on laws that impact individuals with an Autism diagnosis.
Brain Injury Association of Missouri 2265 Schuetz Road St. Louis, MO 63146 314-426-4024 800-444-6443 info@biamo.org https://www.biamo.org/	The Mission of the Brain Injury Association of Missouri is to reduce the incidence of brain injury; to promote acceptance, independence, and productivity of persons with brain injury; and to support their families.
Camden County Child Advocacy Council 573-346-0003 cccac-1@att.net	The CCCAC provides support to Schools, Children's Division, Family Support Division, and Foster Parents through Christmas is Sharing, Foster Child Christmas, The Back-to- School Fair, etc.
Kids' Harbor Child Advocacy Center 5717 Chapel Drive Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-6886 info@kharborcac.org https://kidsharbormo.org/	Kids' Harbor serves children (birth to age 18) who are reported victims of:
Missouri Developmental Disabilities Council PO Box 687 1706 E. Elm Street Jefferson City, MO 65102 573-751-8611 800-500-7878 moddc@moddcouncil.org https://moddcouncil.org/	The Missouri Developmental Disabilities Council is a federally funded, 23-member, consumer-driven council appointed by the Governor. Its mandate under P.L. 106-402, the Developmental Disabilities Assistance and Bill of Rights Act, is to assure that individuals with developmental disabilities and their families participate in the design of and have access to needed community services, individualized supports, and other forms of assistance that promote self- determination, independence, productivity, and integration in all aspects of community life.

Missouri Family to Family Resource 5030 Cherry Street Kansas City, MO 64110 800-444-0821 mofamilytofamily@umkc.edu https://mofamilytofamily.org/	A free statewide resource center staffed by experts with lived experience that provides tools, resources, training, and peer support to people with disabilities, their families and supporters. We walk alongside you on your journey by connecting you with: Information needed to make informed decisions. Resources to help you live a good life. Peer support from people who understand. Educational, advocacy, and leadership opportunities We envision Missouri being the best place for people with disabilities and their families to
	live, love, learn, work, play and pursue life
Missouri Office of Public Counsel 573-751-4857 200 Madison Street Suite 650 PO Box 2230 Jefferson City, MO 65102 opcservice@opc.mo.gov https://opc.mo.gov/	aspirations across their lifespan. The Missouri Office of Public Counsel advocates for consumers in utility cases, ensuring fair rates and services before the Missouri Public Service Commission. It also provides information and assistance to property owners facing eminent domain through the Property Rights Ombudsman. OPC is an independent state agency focused on protecting the public interest.
Missouri Protection and Advocacy 925 S. Country Club Drive, Suite B Jefferson City, MO 65109 800-392-8667 800-735-2966 TDD app.unit@mo-pa.org https://www.moadvocacy.org/	Missouri Protection and Advocacy Services (Mo P&A) is a non-profit, public interest law firm. Mo P&A was established in 1977 to address the public outcry over the abuse and neglect of people with disabilities living in institutions. We are designated by the Missouri Governor as the federally mandated Protection and Advocacy (P&A) System for Missouri. P&A Systems protect the rights of people with disabilities through legal-based advocacy. Mo P&A is a member of the National Disability Rights Network.
Ombudsman Program 800-309-3282 LTCOmbudsman@health.mo.gov https://health.mo.gov/seniors/ ombudsman/	The Missouri Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program, managed by the Missouri Department of Health & Senior Services, advocates for the rights and well-being of residents in nursing homes, assisted living, and veterans' homes statewide. It empowers residents and families through education, complaint resolution, and support in facility transfers or discharge issues.

People First of Missouri is a statewide People First of Missouri organization that promotes equality for 800-558-8652 people with disabilities so they can live the wesaid.ihd@umkc.edu life they want in the community. People First members: https://www.missouripeoplefirst.org/ Teach and empower people to understand their rights and responsibilities and to speak up for themselves (self-advocacy) Stand up for one another to help people live the life they want with the support they need (advocacy for one another) Advocate for community services that allow people to have choices and control over their supports and lives (advocacy at the systems level) Create change in communities to ensure opportunity and full, meaningful participation for all people (advocacy within the

SPECIAL Friends of the Ozarks

https://www.facebook.com/groups/ 1663438017511457 Formerly Lake Area People First, this advocacy group meets each month and hosts a potluck dinner for all.

community).

Aquatic Therapy

Westlake Aquatic Center 134 N. Fairground Rd. Laurie, MO 65037 573-374-7370

wac1532@gmail.com

http://westlakeaquaticcenter.com/

The pool offers daily water aerobics classes, lap swims, as well as wellness and open swim times. The pool has a hydraulic lift for the benefit of wheelchair users.

Assistive Technology

2GetherTech info@2gethertech.com http://2gethertech.com/ http://2gethertech.com/ Our assistive technology provides a safe, cost-effective alternative to supporting individuals in their own homes. Our clients enjoy a safe, independent and respectful home environment.

At Missouri Assistive Technology, we offer a Missouri Assistive Technology variety of programs for individuals with 1501 NW Jefferson Street disabilities or for individuals experiencing Blue Springs, MO 64015 age-related changes. Each program plays a role in finding the right match for the 816-655-6700 individual. Our demonstration centers are info@mo-at.org great locations to see, try and learn about https://at.mo.gov/ devices. Agencies and individuals might consider borrowing a device through our ETC program as an option to try out a device. Our TAP, Show Me Loans, KAT and ATR programs are potential sources for acquiring devices. Give us a call, drop us an email and let us know how we can help you become aware of AT for all types of disabilities. Our mission is to deliver quality Remote Night Owl Support Systems

Night Owl Support Systems 877-559-1642

info@nossllc.com
https://www.nossllc.com/

Our mission is to deliver quality Remote Supports services by creatively using technology to connect passionate, experienced caregivers to individuals, allowing them to live with more independence.

Autism Support

Big Red Safety Box https://nationalautismassociation.org /big-red-safety-box/ The Big Red Safety Box is a free safety toolkit provided by the National Autism Association to help families of individuals with autism who are at risk of wandering. Each box includes door and window alarms, a personal ID bracelet or tag, visual safety prompts, a caregiver checklist, emergency planning tools, and educational resources designed to improve safety and awareness. Available to U.S. residents who are primary caregivers of someone with an autism diagnosis, the kit is distributed on a first-come, first-served basis while supplies last.

Burrell 1300 E Bradford Pkwy Building B Springfield, MO 65804 417-761-5330

https://www.burrellcenter.com/our-services/autism-services

Burrell Autism Center provides the latest and most effective diagnostic and treatment interventions for children with an autism spectrum disorder. We work with families to identify and build on a child's strengths and support. We provide tools that aid families in understanding the unique strengths within their child and the barriers that their child faces when engaging in learning and relationships with others. We partner with parents to enhance their child's connection to the world around them.

Easterseals offers a wide range of programs **Easterseals Midwest** nationwide designed to support individuals 918 Bernadette Drive of all abilities, including those with Autism Columbia, MO 65203 Spectrum Disorder (ASD). Their services include specialized interventions tailored 573-874-3777 specifically for individuals diagnosed with info@esmw.org ASD, as well as broader programs that serve https://www.easterseals.com/midwest/ individuals with ASD alongside others. Thompson Center for Autism & The Thompson Center for Autism & Neurodevelopment is a state-of-the-art Neurodevelopment facility dedicated to clinical service, research, 205 Portland Street and training to improve the lives of individuals with autism and other Columbia, MO 65211 neurodevelopmental disorders. 573-884-6052 thompsoncenter@missouri.edu https://thompsoncenter.missouri.edu/

Autism Diagnostic Evaluations

Burrell 1300 E Bradford Pkwy Building B Springfield, MO 65804 417-761-5330 https://www.burrellcenter.com/our- services/autism-services	We provide a comprehensive multidisciplinary evaluation for families who suspect their child may have an autism spectrum disorder. This evaluation includes a psychological assessment, an occupational therapy assessment, a speech and language assessment, and a consultation with a developmental pediatrician.
Dr. Elizabeth Teel Central Ozarks Medical Center Richland Medical Center 304 W. Washington Ave Richland, MO 65556 877-406-2662 https://centralozarks.org/find-a-provider/elizabeth-teel-ph-d/	Dr. Teel, Ph.D is an adolescent psychologist that provides Autism Spectrum Disorder testing and psychology services to children with ASD.
Dr. Kristen Theobald-Hazel Lake Regional Health System Osage Beach Medical Park 1057 Medical Park Drive Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-302-3100 https://www.lakeregional.com/provid er-directory/providers/kristen-theobal d-hazel/	Dr. Theobald-Hazel, DO is a pediatrician that provides Autism Spectrum Disorder testing and health services to children with ASD.

Easterseals Midwest EarliPoint Kansas City & St. Louis 800-200-2119

info@esmw.org

https://www.easterseals.com/ midwest/programs-and-services/ autism-services/earlipoint.html As the leading expert in autism services, Easterseals works tirelessly to provide the latest, comprehensive programs to those we support. That includes the latest diagnostic tools, including EarliPoint, a new, FDA-approved tool to detect autism in children ages 16-30 months. Our team of highly trained autism specialists will guide you through every step of the process, ensuring a compassionate and seamless experience. From your first call to receiving your child's diagnostic report, we are here to support you.

Thompson Center for Autism & Neurodevelopment 205 Portland Street Columbia, MO 65211 573-884-6052

thompsoncenter@missouri.edu
https://thompsoncenter.missouri.edu/

The Thompson Center for Autism & Neurodevelopment is a state-of-the-art facility dedicated to clinical service, research, and training to improve the lives of individuals with autism and other neurodevelopmental disorders.

Blindness

Rehabilitation Services for the Blind 3418 Knipp Drive Suite A2 Jefferson City, MO 65102 573-751-2714

https://dss.mo.gov/fsd/rsb/

Wolfner Talking Book and Braille Library P.O. Box 387

Jefferson City, MO 65102

800-392-2614

wolfner@sos.mo.gov

https://www.sos.mo.gov/wolfner

Rehabilitation Services for the Blind (RSB) offers services to help blind or visually impaired persons reach personal and employment success. Our belief is that with the right training and resources, each blind or visually impaired person will be able to achieve their goals.

Wolfner Library is a free library service for Missourians of all ages who are unable to read standard print materials due to visual impairment, blindness, physical disability or reading disability, either temporary or permanent. There is no charge whatsoever to the patron for the following:

- Loan of audio, Braille and large print books and magazines
- Loan of digital audio players
- Audiobook downloads available 24 hours a day through the website.
- Accessible newspapers and magazines
- Shipping through the United States Postal Service

Childcare

Children's Learning Center	
88 Third Street	
Camdenton, MO 65020	
573-346-0660	

CLC@CLCforKIDS.org
https://clcforkids.org/

CLC is a not for profit, charity that is dedicated to providing quality inclusive programs & experiences to children with and without special needs and developmental delays. Children of ALL skill levels participate in quality inclusive programs. We are also a Missouri Accredited Center. The mission of Children's Learning Center is to promote child development through friendships and family. CLC provides support services to children with special needs and developmental delays guiding them towards a successful future by meeting and enhancing their intellectual, social, and physical needs in a supportive, developmentally appropriate manner. CLC provides community integration, social skills and self-help/adaptive improvement for children.

Child Care Subsidy 573-415-8605

https://dese.mo.gov/childhood/ child-care-subsidy The Child Care Subsidy Program increases children's access to early learning by assisting eligible parents/guardians with payments for childcare in Missouri. The purpose of this program is to not only ensure children have access to early childhood programs, but also to help families with the cost of childcare so they are able to focus on finding and holding steady jobs and/or are able to attend school and training programs. The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) - Office of Childhood (OOC) partners with local childcare providers to offer subsidized care through the Child Care Subsidy Program. Childcare providers must be contracted with DESE - OOC to receive payment for care provided to subsidyeligible children.

I Wonder Y Preschool 340 U.S. Hwy 54 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-5350

cumciwy@gmail.com
https://camumc.org/

Our Savior's Lighthouse Child & Family Development Center 442 E Hwy 54 PO Box 617 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-410-0304

https://www.oursaviorscamdento n.org/our-saviors-lighthouse-childfamily

OSLighthouse4@gmail.com

I Wonder Y Preschool, located in Camdenton, Missouri, offers a faith-based early childhood education program for children ages 2 to 12. The preschool emphasizes a structured, nurturing environment that supports each child's development through age-appropriate learning, creative play, and character-building activities. With a smaller class size, children receive personalized attention that fosters curiosity, confidence, and a love for learning. I Wonder Y is committed to helping children grow academically, socially, and spiritually in a safe and supportive setting.

Our Savior's Lighthouse Child and Family Development Center is a Christian based child and family development program for families with children ages 2-10 years old. Our vision is to assist families in the Lake Area by providing a nurturing childcare environment that addresses the needs of the child as an individual, as a member of a family and that family as a member of the community. This innovative approach increases the potential success of children and their families through individualized goal setting, parent education and empowerment.

Community Mental Health

Central Ozarks Medical Center
Camdenton Medical and Dental
Eldon Dental
Laurie Medical & Dental
Osage Beach Medical
Richland Medical & Dental
877-406-2662

https://centralozarks.org/

COMC's Behavioral Health Team practices integrated healthcare and are able to offer tools and programs such as assessments, individual consultations, family counseling, coordination with COMC's medical and dental providers, and referrals to outside specialists when necessary. COMC offers therapeutic services for children, adolescents, adults, and older adults. Some of the approaches our providers use include:

- Cognitive Behavioral Therapy
- Brief Solution Focused Therapy
- Play Therapy
- Family Therapy
- Mindfulness Therapy
- Client-centered therapy
- Behavior Modification Therapy
- Screening and Diagnosis of Autism
 Spectrum Disorder
- Substance abuse/addiction counseling

0 11 12 22 2	Compace Hoolth Naturals is a resume Et
Compass Health Network	Compass Health Network is a nonprofit health care organization that provides a full
Osage Beach	continuum of behavioral health services as
Camdenton	well as primary and dental health services throughout Missouri.
Linn Creek	throughout wissouri.
844-853-8937	
https://compasshealthnetwork.org/	
Jordan Valley Community Health Center	The Behavioral Health Integration team at Jordan Valley provides behavioral medicine,
Lebanon & Springfield	pain management, <u>substance use</u> and
417-831-0150	outpatient therapy services. All established
https://www.jordanvalley.org/	patients can receive these services. If you are not an established patient, you can
	speak with a Behavioral Health Consultant
	(BHC) by visiting any of our clinics. BHCs
	assess your lifestyle choices, illnesses and
	disorders to refer you to the best service for you.
Lighthouse Mission	The Lighthouse Mission and Transitional
20 Show Me Lane	Housing program helps men rebuild their
Camdenton, MO 65020	lives by providing a safe environment, practical resources, and spiritual guidance
Chris Sanders	through Jesus Christ. We encourage men to
573-410-9522	admit they can't overcome destructive habits
staff@lhministry.org	alone and support them in being honest about their struggles and strengths. By taking
http://lhministry.org/index.html	responsibility for past choices, they can make
Tittp:// IIIIIIIIiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii	better decisions moving forward. Change
	takes time, and our staff and volunteers walk with each man daily, offering hope and
	support. We minister to the whole person,
	showing that living in relationship with God
Montal Wollnoss II C	should be a natural part of everyday life. Outpatient services providing compassionate
Mental Wellness, LLC	care and support with mental health
1191 Highway KK Suite 101	disorders.
Osage Beach, MO 65065	
573-302-7241	Droiget Healthy Living as all valuatees take
Project Healthy Living	Project Healthy Living, an all-volunteer Lake of the Ozarks 501c-3 nonprofit, has recently
573-374-9147	been focused on compiling information and a
https://projecthealthyliving.co/	list of local, qualified professionals that deal
	with mental health. Today's world and other factors have increased the number of people
	struggling emotionally and our goal is to
	provide sources of help for those people.

Day Habilitation

Lake of the Ozarks Developmental Center, Inc. 1867 S. Business Route 5 PO Box 753 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-4574 lodc_campbell@sbcglobal.net

lodc_campbell@sbcglobal.net
https://lakeoftheozarksdevelopmentalc
enter.org/

Missouri Mentor/REM/Sevita 4176 Highway 54 Linn Creek, MO 65052 573-873-7320

https://www.mo-mentor.com/

Skillset
2 S. Maple Street
Eldon, MO 65026
573-619-4131
https://skillsetllc.org/

Enhanced Personal and Social Growth Services Include:

- Goal oriented programs in which functional skills are developed and maintained.
- Outcome-based plans designed to develop meaningful days and valued roles in the community.
- Skill development in areas including communication, socialization, selfcare and recreation and leisure.

Missouri MENTOR's Day Services support

individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities, physical disabilities, behavioral challenges and medically complex conditions. Individuals in our programs have opportunities to enjoy fun activities, discover new hobbies and make friends. They're also able to build skills to become more independent in their home communities.

Day Habilitation Services may be offered onsite or in the community and includes activities that promote personal growth and participation in interest-based

onsite or in the community and includes activities that promote personal growth and participation in interest-based activities/events with support in improving one's level of health, mobility, and independence. Peer group interaction is focused on fostering social and interpersonal skills while practicing daily living skills via leisure, recreational, and social settings (i.e. bowling, arcades, amusement parks, BINGO, museums, swimming, fishing, camping, and other outdoor recreation, fitness centers, art studios, festivals/parades, social clubs and groups, dining, and more.

DEAF Translation Services

Interpretek 75 Highpower Road Rochester, NY 14623 888-273-0277

https://interpretek.com/

For 30 years, our sign language interpreting specialists have upheld the highest standards in American Sign Language interpreting. We offer a number of in-person and prescheduled secure video services to our customers and are flexible depending on your individual needs and industry.

Dental Care

Access Dental, Dentures & Implants 4320 Osage Beach Pkwy Suite A Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-1466

https://access.dental/

Central Ozarks Medical Center
Camdenton Medical and Dental Center
Eldon Dental Center
Laurie Medical and Dental Center
Richland Dental Center
Mobile Dental Unit
877-406-2662

https://centralozarks.org/

At Access Dental, Dentures & Implants we believe our patients deserve to have the most information and the newest technology available to make the right choices with their dental health. Our doctors and staff take the necessary time to explain all the treatment options available to our patients, ensuring that they will receive the best possible outcome. We accept almost all dental insurance plans including Envolve for Homestate Health, DentaQuest for MissouriCare, MO Healthnet, United Healthcare Community Dental, Care Improvement Plus, Met Life Dental, Delta Dental, Tricare, and others. We will handle your insurance claims for you. We will call to get your benefits, file your claims and keep track of what services you are eligible. As you navigate through our website you will find a wealth of information about dentistry and current available procedures, as well as the practice and our staff. Feel free to contact us if you have any questions.

We provide a comprehensive range of dental services, by skilled and compassionate professional dentists and staff. Our doors are open to welcome patients of all ages to our practice. We accept all private/commercial insurances such as United Concordia. If you do not have insurance, we can still assist you. Our comprehensive list of services include:

- Cleaning, Examinations, and X-rays
- Extractions
- Fillings, Crowns, and Bridges
- Partials and Dentures
- Pregnancy dental health
- Pediatric and teens
- Limited same-day services

If you are looking for a highly trained and Crown Dental experienced dentist in Linn Creek, you have 4176 East US Hwy 54 come to the right place. At our practice, you Linn Creek, MO 65052 will receive the highest quality dental care. Our dental office uses the latest state-of-the-573-346-6062 art equipment and cutting-edge technology, https://crowndentalcenter.com/ and we uphold the strictest sterilization techniques. We know that many people may feel anxious about coming to the dentist, so it is our goal to make your visit with us as pain and anxiety free as possible. We view it as our mission to educate our patients about all of their oral health care options and to help guide them to choose a treatment plan that is most suitable and appropriate for their needs. This project of the Missouri Elks helps Elks Mobile Dental Program children and adults with developmental or 816-404-6904 intellectual disabilities get the dental care https://www.universityhealthkc.org/se they need. People in extreme financial distress also may be eligible for this program, rvices/dental-care/elks-mobile-dentalif referred by a local Elks lodge. Learn more program/ about Elks Mobile Dental Program patient eligibility. Jordan Valley Community Health Jordan Valley Dental offers services for adults and kids. Set up regular visits or drop by our Center Express Care clinic for emergency dental care. Lebanon, Springfield, & Mobile With seven locations across the area, you're sure to find a dentist near you. Services 417-831-0150 https://www.jordanvalley.org/ At Magical Smiles Family Dentistry our **Magical Smiles** philosophy is to provide treatment for the 408 Dix Road whole person. We value our patient Jefferson City, MO 65109 relationships, making it our priority to deliver exceptional patient care in a fun-filled, 573-638-3897 relaxed, stress-free atmosphere. We want https://www.magicalsmilesmo.com/ you to be confident that your smile achieves your goals for comfort, function and appearance. We are here to make that happen. Our mission is to provide services to the families of Central MO families one smile at a time. From the moment you walk in the door you will be welcome by a caring staff where the whole family can feel at ease. Achieving quality dental care should not be difficult, so at Magical Smiles Family Dentistry we make it simple to achieve your healthiest,

most beautiful smile.

Early Childhood Services

Establishment offers federally funded educational programs for preschool-age children of low-income families. Classroom lessons incorporate interactive learning experiences in early language, literacy, writing, and math concepts. Developmentally appropriate hands-on activities promote cognitive, social, and physical growth. Emphasis is placed on preparing children for a successful transition to kindergarten. Program provides mental and nutritional health services through health screenings and developmental support. First Steps is Missouri's Early Intervention
system for infants and toddlers, birth to age
three, who have delayed development or diagnosed conditions that are associated with developmental disabilities. The federal law governing First Steps is Part C of the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA). The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) is the lead state agency responsible for implementing the First Steps program. First Steps is a voluntary program that provides families with the tools they need to help their child be successful.
Head Start is a federally funded
comprehensive child & family development program serving low-income children ages 3
to 5.
Parents as Teachers is a voluntary early childhood development program offering research-based curricula that help families raise children to be healthy, safe, and learning.

Safe Cribs for Missouri Shanna Heard 573-526-7833

safesleep@dese.mo.gov

https://dese.mo.gov/childhood/home-

visiting/safe-cribs

The Safe Cribs for Missouri program provides portable cribs and safe sleep education to low-income families who have no other resources for obtaining a crib. The program is administered by the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) within the Office of Childhood, through federal funding from the Maternal and Child Health Services Block Grant (Title V). The overall goal of the program is to support families and reduce the risk of sleep-related infant deaths.

Education Supports and Resources

Columbia College 900 College Blvd. Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-6463

lakeozark@ccis.edu https://www.ccis.edu/

Horizons Laker Educational Center 172 W US Highway 54 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-6336

https://horizons.camdentonschools.org

Lake Career & Technical Center 269 Dare Blvd Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-9260

https://lctc.camdentonschools.org/

We are intent in our commitment to open doors for those students, and support those who strive for excellence. Our history set the tone, and we've never backed down from that calling, offering exceptional instruction, real-world experience, and a place at the table for tomorrow's leaders from all walks of life.

The mission of Horizons Laker Educational Center is to inspire and empower a diverse student population to earn a high school diploma in a nontraditional setting.

LCTC will provide quality career, technical, and academic education opportunities for all learners to become contributing members of our community. The priorities established in our strategic plan center around creating a learning experience for every student that addresses aspects of college and career readiness, technical skills, literacy, and career credentials. Additionally, all students should have opportunities to partner with local industry leaders in order to develop professional relationships that extend beyond the classroom and graduation. While Career and Technical Education (CTE) is the foundation of our curriculum; instructors believe students should also acquire the necessary employability knowledge, skills, and credentials to successfully enter employment, continue their education, or enlist in the military.

Missouri Parents Act 1530 S Main St, Suite 4 Joplin, MO 64804 800-743-7634

info@missouriparentsact.org

https://www.missouriparentsact.org/

Project ACCESS – Missouri State University 417-836-6657

866-481-3841 <u>ProjectACCESS@MissouriState.edu</u>

https://projectaccess.missouristate.edu

State Fair Community College Stone Crest Mall, Upper Level 3797 Osage Beach Parkway Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-0888

https://www.sfccmo.edu/about/campus-locations/lake-of-the-ozarks/

University of Missouri – Extension 573-346-2644 1 Court Circle NW Suite 16 PO Box 1405

Camdenton, MO 65020

Missouri Parents Act (MPACT) is a non-profit. We have been Missouri's federally funded Parent Training and Information Center since 1988. Our mission is simple: To empower families to advocate for themselves so that children with special education needs can reach their full potential in education and life – through support, training, and education.

Project ACCESS offers training, resources, and support services to school district personnel who serve students with autism and related developmental disabilities.

SFCC-Lake of the Ozarks is the comprehensive community college for lake-area residents interested in general education classes, technical courses, associate degrees, and even bachelor's degrees.

The Camden County MU Extension provides research-based programs and services to support agriculture, youth development, health, and community engagement. Local offerings include soil testing, canner gauge testing, 4-H youth programs, and educational workshops for families and farmers. As a land-grant outreach partner, the Extension connects residents with practical tools and expert guidance.

Employment Services

Choices for People 1840 Hwy 72 E Rolla, MO 65401 573-364-7444

https://choicesforpeople.org/

Services are available to individuals with disabilities to achieve their employment goals through career exploration, and extensive one-on-one evaluation to ensure successful outcomes for the individual.

Tailored services include career counseling, training, job placement assistance, assistive technology and many other services.

Firefly provides employment services for Firefly Employment Services individuals with mental and/or physical 926 N Business Route 5 disabilities. We have been helping people find Camdenton, MO 65020 meaningful work and independence for more than 30 years. We assist those with various 573-346-2487 disabilities, both developmental and physical info@fireflyservices.org in nature, as they prepare to enter the https://www.fireflyservices.org/ workforce. Established in 1983, Lake Area Industries (LAI) Lake Area Industries is one of 92 sheltered workshops in Missouri, 1720 N Business Route 5 providing meaningful employment to Camdenton, MO 65020 individuals with disabilities in Camden County. LAI offers services such as contract 573-346-7934 packaging, assembly, secure document https://lakeareaindustries.org/ destruction, and dock foam recycling. It also operates Gifted Gardens, a seasonal retail nursery and garden center. LAI is committed to creating a safe, supportive environment that promotes vocational skill-building, personal growth, and community engagement, helping employees reach their fullest potential both at work and in life. Competitive work in an integrated Lake of the Ozarks Developmental work setting with on-going support Center, Inc. services. 1867 S. Business Route 5 Promotes integration into the workplace and interaction between PO Box 753 participants and people without Camdenton, MO 65020 disabilities in those work areas. 573-346-4574 Sustained paid integrated community-based employment. lodc campbell@sbcglobal.net Individualized job development and https://lakeoftheozarksdevelopmentalc placement enter.org/ On-the-job training in work and workrelated skills Ongoing supervision and monitoring of the person's performance on the iob. Skillset LLC is a Missouri-based nonprofit Skillset organization dedicated to empowering 2 S. Maple Street individuals with developmental disabilities. Eldon, MO 65026 Their Employment Services program offers comprehensive support, including career 573-619-4131 planning, job coaching, and workplace https://skillsetllc.org/ assistance, to help clients achieve meaningful employment and greater independence. With a presence in over 70 counties, Skillset LLC is committed to fostering inclusive communities and providing personalized support to individuals across the state.

Vocational Rehabilitation 1500 Southridge Drive Suite 200 Jefferson City, MO 65109 573-751-2343

info@vr.dese.mo.gov
https://dese.mo.gov/

Missouri Vocational Rehabilitation (VR), a program under the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education, supports individuals with disabilities in preparing for, finding, and maintaining employment. VR offers services such as career counseling, job training, placement assistance, and on-the-job support. The program also helps students with disabilities transition from school to work. With offices throughout the state, VR is committed to promoting independence and helping individuals reach their employment goals.

Financial Resources

Disability Benefits 101 https://mo.db101.org/ Hope House of Miller County	See how work and benefits go together. See how benefits programs can help you work. Watch videos to learn more about benefits and see how work can help people get to their best life. If you live in Iberia, Brumley, Ulman,
40 Lakeland Road Lake Ozark, MO 65049 573-365-0099 https://hopehouseofmillercounty.com/	Tuscumbia, Kaiser, Osage Beach (nothing past KK), Lake Ozark and Eldon (cannot be in the Eldon School District) you may qualify to become a client at Hope House. • Hundreds of local families receive help from us each month with food, personal necessities, clothing, and more. • Each qualified client receives food to feed their family and personal care items and may come in once monthly. When resources allow, we offer our qualifying
Laclede Electric Cooperative Operation Round Up 370 Old South 5 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-5303 800-263-7303 https://lacledeelectric.com/operation-round-up/	clients seasonal items like coats, hats, shoes, backpacks, school supplies, and scholarships. Operation Round-Up is a community service program funded by the members of Laclede Electric Cooperative. All participating residential and commercial members' bills are rounded up to the nearest dollar. The extra change goes into the Laclede Electric Cooperative Trust Fund. For example, if a monthly bill is \$133.60, it is automatically rounded up to \$134.00. Through Operation Round-Up, millions of dollars have been invested in local communities. Organizations and individuals have received funds to help with house fires,
	food pantries, emergency equipment, scholarships, and much more.

Lake of the Ozarks Idiot's Club https://www.lakeoftheozarksidiotsclub. org/	The Lake of the Ozarks Idiots Club is a 501(c)(3) all-volunteer charity founded by retired educators to support children living in poverty throughout the Lake area. Working through schools, agencies, and civic groups, the club provides essentials like clothing, food, hygiene products, school supplies, sports gear, and more—helping children participate fully in school and community life. To date, the club has provided over 63,000 child assists and invested over \$1.5 million in support. The club does not work directly with
	families to ensure confidentiality; requests come from professionals who work with the children.
Lamb House Food Pantry & Thrift Store 93 Morgan Street PO Box 717 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-2168 https://lambhouse.org/	Food pantry distributions are Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 9:30-1. Prescription assistance, we offer financial and other assistance on prescriptions. Talk to the office for more details. Birth Certificates and Government ID's, we can provide assistance with both of these if needed. Sue's Shoes program, we offer a new pair of shoes to any child in the Camdenton School district. It is coordinated through the school nurse in each building. Brady Crises closet; we offer emergency kitchen items and linens in the case of a fire or disaster. Utility, Water and Electrical assistance, we offer help in the event of a disconnection. Talk to the office for more details. Propane and heat assistance, talk to the office for more details. Vision assistance, talk to the office for more details. Other Emergency assistance as approved.
Life Inc. Center for Independent Living	Their employment network staff offers SSI and SSDI beneficiaries the best quality
725 E Karsch Blvd	information and support to smoothly
Farmington, MO 63640 800-596-7273	transition off disability benefits and into meaningful employment at a sustaining level.
https://www.lifecilmo.org/	They can work with people throughout the State of Missouri.
Local Area Needs Initiative PO Box 3281 Camdenton, MO 65020	Local Area Needs Initiative (LANI) is a nonprofit in Camdenton, MO, that connects people in crisis with local resources. Through a network of partners and volunteers, LANI
573-480-1221	provides quick, practical help—like housing,
Judy3281@yahoo.com	transportation, or employment support—and assists formerly incarcerated individuals with
https://www.localareaneeds.org/	reentry into the community.

It's more than just investing. It's investing for **MO ABLE** a better life. MO ABLE is helping Missourians STABLE Account Plan to achieve greater independence and PO Box 534425 financial security through the power of STABLE accounts. Pittsburgh, PA 15253-4425 MO ABLE provides: 800-439-1653 Access to STABLE accounts for https://moable.com/ Missourians with disabilities • Tax-free savings for disability-related expenses The ability to save and invest without losing needs-based benefits. A STABLE account through MO ABLE is a way for Missourians to save for qualified expenses, invest for future needs, and keep the benefits you rely on every day. Provides LIHEAP energy assistance, LIHWAP **MOCA** water assistance, emergency energy 306 South Pine assistance, HUD housing vouchers, and help Richland, MO 65556 with online applications. 800-876-3264 https://www.mocaonline.org/ Missouri Department of Revenue The Missouri Property Tax Credit Claim gives credit to certain senior citizens and 100 **Property Tax Credit** percent disabled individuals for a portion of https://dor.mo.gov/taxation/individual the real estate taxes or rent they have paid for the year. The credit is for a maximum of /tax-types/property-tax-credit/ \$750 for renters and \$1,100 for owners who owned and occupied their home. The actual credit is based on the amount of real estate taxes or rent paid and total household income (taxable and nontaxable). If you rent from a facility that does not pay property taxes, you are not eligible for a Property Tax Credit.

Missouri Department of Social Services 146 Rodeo Road Camdenton, MO 65020 855-373-4636 https://dss.mo.gov/ The Missouri Department of Social Services is responsible for coordinating programs to provide:

- Public assistance to help Missourians with food stamps, health care, childcare, child support, blind services and other basic needs.
- Health care coverage for eligible Missourians
- Child welfare services to help ensure the safety, permanency and wellbeing of Missouri children.
- Specialized assistance to troubled youth

While many programs give needed financial assistance and services, other units work toward reducing the financial dependency of the citizens on government assistance.

Sharing and Caring Foundation PO Box 821 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-286-6543

sharing.caring.foundation@gmail.com

The Sharing and Caring Foundation, established in 2006, is a nonprofit organization dedicated to improving the lives of individuals and families in the Lake of the Ozarks area. The foundation provides grants to local organizations that make a long-lasting difference in the community. One of its notable initiatives is the "Beds for Kids" program, which supplies beds to children in need within Camden, Miller, and Morgan counties. By focusing on essential needs and community support, Sharing and Caring Foundation plays a vital role in enhancing the quality of life for residents in the region.

Share the Harvest 689 North State Highway 7 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-873-5855

<u>director@sharetheharvestfoodpantry.o</u>
rg

https://sharetheharvestfoodpantry.org/

Share the Harvest Food Pantry serves an average of 800 families a month. In the past 8 years, we have provided 2,880,000 lbs. of food. 50% of the food on our shelves comes from the Food Bank for Central & Northeast Missouri, 35% from local grocery stores and 15% from our local community donations. We use government guidelines to qualify people. Our food pantry doors are open 3 days a week, Tuesdays from 1-7 p.m. Wednesdays from 10am to 4pm, Thursdays 10 a.m.-4 p.m. We are open in the evening on Tuesday so that people who are working, but earning a minimum income, can come to help stretch their food dollars.

Social Security Administration 2546 S Jefferson Ave Lebanon, MO 65536 800-931-7104

https://www.ssa.gov/

https://www.ssa.gov/ssi/text-apply-

ussi.htm

Security Administration (SSA) that provides monthly financial assistance to individuals who have limited income and resources. SSI is designed to help:

Supplemental Security Income (SSI) is a

federal program administered by the Social

- Adults age 65 or older.
- Individuals who are blind or have a qualifying disability.
- Children who are blind or have a qualifying disability.

To qualify for SSI, applicants must meet specific financial limits related to income and resources, as well as medical or age-related criteria.

The Salvation Army 927 Jefferson Street Jefferson City, MO 65101 573-635-1975

https://centralusa.salvationarmy.org/midland/jeffersoncity/

The Salvation Army offers financial support to individuals and families facing hardship. Assistance may include help with rent or mortgage payments, utility bills, food, clothing, and emergency shelter. Programs vary by location and are typically intended for low-income households, individuals experiencing homelessness, and others in crisis. Eligibility and availability of services depend on local resources and individual circumstances.

Food

Camdenton Senior Center 594 Old South 5 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-2776

https://www.facebook.com/people/Camdenton-Senior-

Center/100064683369763/

Our center provides a great meal, socialization, educational, health-related and fun activities for seniors 60 and over. We are a private, nonprofit organization that provides services that will enable older persons to live in their own homes for as long as possible. We serve a great, nutritious meal from 10:30-1:00 Monday through Friday. A suggested donation of \$5.00 for 60+ and \$7.00 for you younger folks. We are open from 8:00-4:00 for recreational activities such as Line Dancing, Cards, Bridge, Puzzles, Wood Carving, Bingo, Exercises Shooting Pool, a stocked library, Wii Bowling, and Corn Hole. We provide a number of services for our Home Bound Seniors including our Meals on Wheels program.

Communities for Christ Commiss Boach	Community for Christ Outreach Center is a
Communities for Christ Sunrise Beach	nonprofit organization dedicated to helping
17238 N Hwy 5	individuals and families in need. Supported
Sunrise Beach, MO 65079	by local churches and volunteers, the center
573-374-4425	offers essential resources such as food,
C.f.c.outreachcenter@gmail.com	clothing, and spiritual support. Its mission is
c.i.e.outreacheriter es ginani.com	to serve with compassion and dignity,
	meeting both physical and emotional needs within the community.
Hope House of Miller County	If you live in Iberia, Brumley, Ulman,
•	Tuscumbia, Kaiser, Osage Beach (nothing past
40 Lakeland Road	KK), Lake Ozark and Eldon (cannot be in the
Lake Ozark, MO 65049	Eldon School District) you may qualify to
573-365-0099	become a client at Hope House.
https://hopehouseofmillercounty.com/	Hundreds of local families receive halp from us each month with food
	help from us each month with food, personal necessities, clothing, and
	more.
	Each qualified client receives food to
	feed their family and personal care
	items and may come in once
	monthly.
	When resources allow, we offer our gualifying glights speed items like
	qualifying clients seasonal items like coats, hats, shoes, backpacks, school
	supplies, and scholarships.
Lamb House Food Pantry & Thrift Store	Food Pantry, Lamb House food pantry serves
93 Morgan Street	on average 600 families per month. We have
	served as many as 1145 families in one
PO Box 717	month during the 2020 Pandemic. We currently offer the Feeding America program,
Camdenton, MO 65020	an emergency food assistance program, and a
573-346-2168	Perishable emergency food assistance
https://lambhouse.org/	program. We use government guidelines to
	qualify people and families for our food
	programs. Most people will receive enough
	food to supplement their food supplies for
Marka Carala Canian Caratan	about one month. The Macks Creek Senior Center supports
Macks Creek Senior Center	older adults with services like meals, health
558 Carnahan	programs, and social activities. As part of the
Macks Creek, MO 65786	Central Missouri Area Agency on Aging, the
573-363-0153	center promotes wellness, independence,
	and community engagement for seniors in
	the area.

Mobile Food Pantry	The Mobile Food Pantry is on the second
The Church at Osage Hills	Friday of every month from 1-3pm and it is free.
5237 Osage Beach Pkwy	For Camden, Miller and Morgan County
Osage Beach, MO 65065	residents.
	What to bring:
	Photo IDProof of residency (such as a utility
	bill)
	Something to carry groceries in (such
	as boxes, bags or laundry baskets)
Osage Beach Senior Center	Serving meals Mon - Fri from 11:00am - 12:30pm. Nutritional and activity center for
5709 A Osage Beach Parkway	people aged 60+ in Osage Beach Missouri.
Osage Beach, MO 65065	Managed by CMAAA.
573-348-2909	
https://www.facebook.com/osagebeac	
<u>hcenter</u>	
Share the Harvest	Share the Harvest Food Pantry serves an
689 North State Highway 7	average of 800 families a month. In the past 8 years, we have provided 2,880,000 lbs. of
Camdenton, MO 65020	food. 50% of the food on our shelves comes
573-873-5855	from the Food Bank for Central & Northeast
director@sharetheharvestfoodpantry.o	Missouri, 35% from local grocery stores and 15% from our local community donations.
rg	We use government guidelines to qualify
https://sharetheharvestfoodpantry.org	people. Our food pantry doors are open 3
7	days a week, Tuesdays from 1-7 p.m. Wednesdays from 10am to 4pm, Thursdays
	10 a.m4 p.m. We are open in the evening on
	Tuesday so that people who are working, but
	earning a minimum income, can come to help
Stoutland Senior Center	stretch their food dollars. The Stoutland Senior Center offers meals,
	social activities, and wellness programs for
306 South Highway T	adults 60 and over. Located in Stoutland, MO,
Stoutland, MO 65567	the center provides a welcoming space for seniors to stay active, engaged, and
417-286-3880	connected to the community.
https://www.facebook.com/Stoutlandc	,
maaa/	

Funding Sources for DD Resources

Camden County Developmental Disability Resources 100 Third Street P.O. Box 722 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-317-9233

https://www.ccddr.org/

Camden County Developmental Disability Resources (CCDDR) helps individuals with developmental disabilities and their families access and manage funding for needed services. Through personalized service coordination, CCDDR connects eligible individuals to state and federal funding sources like Medicaid waivers and Missouri's Division of Developmental Disabilities programs. When those resources are limited or unavailable, CCDDR can provide support through local tax funds for services such as employment support, residential care, transportation, and respite. The agency also assists with navigating application processes, ensures responsible use of funds, and offers referrals to other helpful programs, making it a vital resource for those seeking developmental disability support in Camden

Midwest Special Needs Trust P.O. Box 7629 Columbia, MO 65205 573-256-5055 877-239-8055

MFTBT@MidwestSpecialNeedsTrust.or

https://www.midwestspecialneedstrust

Midwest Special Needs Trust was established as a result of advocacy by parents and professionals who realized that many obstacles hinder planning for the financial future of individuals with disabilities. The organization was created by statute (RSMo 402.199 – 402.208) in 1989 for the primary purpose of administering special needs trusts for persons with disabilities to protect important public benefits such as Medicaid and SSI. As authorized and specified by statute, the Missouri Family Trust was incorporated as a non-profit and received IRS 501(c)(3) charitable designation. For over 35 years, the Charitable Grant Program has focused on addressing needs that are not covered by public benefits or other community resources. Missourians living with a disability who are at or below the Federal Poverty Level and deemed disabled by the Social Security Administration can apply for a grant, worth up to \$2,000. Grants are available to eligible individuals in all 114 counties. We work to improve the health, wellness and mobility of an oftenunderserved population and embrace the opportunity to positively impact their lives.

MO ABLE STABLE Account Plan PO Box 534425 Pittsburgh, PA 15253- 4425 800-439-1653

https://moable.com/

It's more than just investing. It's investing for a better life. MO ABLE is helping Missourians to achieve greater independence and financial security through the power of STABLE accounts.

MO ABLE provides:

- Access to STABLE accounts for Missourians with disabilities
- Tax-free savings for disability-related expenses
- The ability to save and invest without losing needs-based benefits.

A STABLE account through MO ABLE is a way for Missourians to save for qualified expenses, invest for future needs, and keep the benefits you rely on every day.

Guardianship

Camden County Public Administrator 145 West Highway 54 1 Court Circle NW, Suite 11 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-317-3930

<u>publicadmin@camdencountymo.gov</u> <u>https://camdencountymo.gov/departments/public-administrator/</u> As Guardian

The Public Administrator is charged with providing for each ward's care, treatment, habilitation, education, support, and maintenance. Annual reports are filed with the probate court.

As Conservator

The Public Administrator expends protectees' funds for purposes authorized by statute or court order, and safeguards all of their assets. Annual reports are filed with the probate court.

As Personal Representative
For Court-designated deceased estates, the
Public Administrator serves as Personal
Representative, and concludes decedents'
affairs, under the supervision of the probate
court.

As Representative Payee
Some individuals under Guardianship also
require help paying bills. As their
Representative Payee, the Public
Administrator provides this service. An
annual reporting is made to Social Security.

Missouri Developmental Disabilities Council 1706 E Elm Street P.O. Box 687 Jefferson City, MO 65102 800-500-7878 573-751-8611

moddc@moddcouncil.org
https://moddcouncil.org/

The Council's Mission is: "To assist individuals, families, and the community to include all people with developmental disabilities in every aspect of life."
The Missouri Developmental Disabilities
Council (MODDC) believes that mission will be achieved when people with developmental disabilities:

- make informed choices about where they live, work, play and worship;
- receive individual and family support which are flexible, based on need, and provided in a culturally sensitive manner;
- have to opportunity to engage in productive employment and meaningful retirement;
- experience continued growth toward their full potential;
- live in homes in the community with the availability of individualized supports;
- are treated with dignity and respect
- attend neighborhood schools with their peers in regular classrooms, and
- are members of powerful advocacy networks make up of individuals and parents and family members.

MODDC also believes that individuals, parents and family members are the most powerful forces in forging a responsive and flexible support network for people with developmental disabilities. The Missouri Department of Mental Health, Division of Developmental Disabilities is the administering agency for P.L.106-402, the federal law which mandates the Missouri Developmental Disabilities Council. https://moddcouncil.org/resources/guardians

Missouri Family to Family 5030 Cherry Street Kansas City, MO 64110 800-444-0821

mofamilytofamily@umkc.edu https://mofamilytofamily.org/ MOF2F serves individuals with disabilities and/or special health care needs, their families, and professionals who support them. Has a workbook that can be very helpful in thinking about all aspects of guardianship and how to help someone without stripping them of all rights. https://mofamilytofamily.org/guardianship-alternatives/

hip-resource-guide/

Missouri Protection and Advocacy Services 925 S Country Club Drive Suite B Jefferson City, MO 65109 800-392-8667

app.unit@mo-pa.org
https://www.moadvocacy.org/

Missouri Protection and Advocacy Services (Mo P&A) is designated by the Governor as the Protection and Advocacy (P&A) System for Missouri. P&A Systems are federally mandated. These systems protect the rights of people with disabilities through legal-based advocacy.

Health

Camden County Health Department 1976 N Business Hwy 5 P.O. Box 816 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-5479

https://www.camdencountyhealth.org/

Central Ozarks Medical Center Multiple Locations in Camdenton, Eldon, Laurie, Osage Beach, & Richland 877-406-2662

https://centralozarks.org/

The Camden County Health Department provides a variety of public health services to support the local community. These include immunizations, STI and TB testing, WIC nutritional support, and vital records such as birth and death certificates. The department also conducts environmental health inspections for food establishments, childcare centers, and private water systems. Services are offered on a sliding fee scale to ensure accessibility for all residents.

COMC is a Federally Qualified Health Center dedicated to providing comprehensive and affordable healthcare across Central Missouri. Their services encompass primary care, pediatrics, obstetrics and gynecology, behavioral health, dental care, and substance use disorder treatment. COMC also offers specialized programs such as Chronic Care Management, Primary Care Health Home, and support through Community Health Workers to assist with insurance eligibility and address social determinants of health like food insecurity and transportation. With multiple locations, COMC ensures accessible care regardless of insurance status, supporting the health and well-being of the communities they serve.

Lake Regional Health System
Multiple Locations in Camdenton,
Eldon, Iberia, Lake Ozark, Laurie,
Lebanon, & Osage Beach
573-348-8000

https://www.lakeregional.com/

Lake Regional Health System offers comprehensive healthcare services to the Lake of the Ozarks region, including residents and seasonal visitors. Their 121-bed hospital in Osage Beach features a Level III Trauma Center, Level II Stroke and STEMI (heart attack) Centers, and a Family Birth Center with a Level II Nursery. The system encompasses eight primary care clinics, over 20 specialty clinics, three walk-in care clinics, and multiple therapy sites. Additional services include home health and hospice care, retail pharmacies, diagnostic imaging, and a Wound Healing Center. Lake Regional is committed to providing exceptional healthcare through a network of providers and facilities across the region.

Medical Missions for Christ 1974 N. Business Route 5 PO Box 1948 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-7777

Kristacarter.MM4C@gmail.com https://mm4c.org/ Medical Missions for Christ Clinic (MM4C) is a nonprofit organization serving the greater Lake of the Ozarks area by providing free healthcare to uninsured and underinsured individuals. Founded in 2006, MM4C offers a range of services including primary medical care, dental services, chiropractic care, eye exams, mammograms, prescription assistance, and referrals. Their Shepherding Program addresses health-related needs not met by other resources. With a compassionate, Christ-centered approach, MM4C supports low-income residents who are unable to access necessary care due to financial constraints. The clinic is staffed by volunteers and operates with a mission to serve all clients with dignity and respect. To qualify for services, individuals can call (573) 346-7777 for pre-qualification.

Home Medical Care

Missouri Department of Health & Senior Services

LTSS@health.mo.gov https://health.mo.gov/seniors/hcbs/inf o.php The Division of Senior and Disability Services (DSDS) is responsible for the eligibility determination for and authorization of Home and Community Based Services. Referrals for Home and Community Based Services can be called in by phone at 1-866-835-3505. Services Include:

- Personal care including bathing, dressing, and grooming
- Housekeeping, meal preparation, and shopping
- Nursing services such as medication set-ups, blood draws, or diabetic nail care
- Respite services to relieve a family member or caregiver
- Meals provided by the Area Agencies on Aging
- Adult day care programs

Home Modifications

once again.

Accessibility Remodeling 3112 Merriam Lane Kansas City, KS 66106 913-831-4444

info@accessremodel.com
https://accessibilityremodeling.com/

At Accessibility Remodeling, for those who have physical, everyday challenges living and maneuvering in their home. We believe in enriching the lives of people whose living space are no longer working for them and are becoming a barrier to their well-being. Our team specializes in the modification of homes through the dependable installation of ramps, railings, and other forms of accessibility. With our bathroom and kitchen service, you can be sure that no room is without nearby assistance. It's time to make your home easy to live in

Handyman Solutions is so much more than **Handyman Solutions** your common run-of-the-mill maintenance, 113 Jaycee Drive Suite 108 repair and remodeling contractor. We provide Jefferson City, MO 65109 standard maintenance, repair and remodeling services (and do them extraordinarily well), 573-635-2708 but our passion and focus lie in Aging in Place office@handymansolutions.org and Home Accessibility. https://aginginplacestore.org/handyma We are considered one of the area's only "Accessibility Specialists" that are able to nsolutions handle Accessible Home Modifications as well as Equipment Sales, Rental, Service and Repair all under one roof. Ongoing specialized training, yearly certifications as well as over 25 years of real-world experience make Handyman Solutions uniquely well qualified to help. At Thrive Homes, we believe that everyone **Thrive Homes** deserves a living space that empowers 913-297-9557 independence, promotes safety, and supports info@thrivehomesllc.com their unique needs. Based in the heart of Kansas City, we specialize in accessibility https://thrivehomesllc.com/ modifications for homes and businesses, ensuring that individuals with disabilities can enjoy comfort, functionality, and freedom in their daily lives. We are a team of passionate accessibility experts, certified contractors, and compassionate advisors dedicated to creating spaces that truly work for individuals with disabilities. Our team includes specialists trained in ADA compliance, occupational therapists, and aging-in-place consultants who bring a deep understanding of the

challenges our clients face.

Host Homes

Chariton Valley Association 1708 E Laharpe St PO Box 1095 Kirksville, MO 63501 660-665-1111 cva@cvalley.org https://www.charitonvalley.org/	A Host Home program affords the opportunity for a person with a disability to choose to live with an individual, couple, or a family in the community to share their life experiences together. The individual thus becomes a valued member of the home/family and develops permanent relationships that then help that individual grow and develop. The family receives a monthly stipend plus room and board for supporting the individual with disabilities in their home. Chariton Valley professional management staff oversees services, ensures compliance with state and federal guidelines, and provides on-going support to the family and individual(s).
Missouri Mentor/REM/Sevita https://www.mo-mentor.com/our- services/host-home	In Sevita's host homes, adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their caregivers become family. We all want to belong. We all want the support of family and friends encouraging us. That's just what the people we serve have in our homes – loving homes and supportive caregivers who help the individuals we serve as they grow and thrive. Host home providers change lives by supporting the people they serve to be more independent, explore interests, and reach personal goals. They're advocates, teachers, friends, and family. Our team and caregivers support individuals in building skills and positive relationships needed to live more independent lives.
Restoring Hope 306 Davis Drive Suite 200 PO Box 869 West Plains, MO 65775 417-255-8781 info@werestorehope.com https://www.werestorehope.com/	The Restoring Hope Host Home Program provides a safe, supportive living option for individuals with developmental disabilities by placing them in carefully selected and trained family homes. As a family member, you can feel confident knowing your loved one is in a nurturing environment where their individual needs are met with compassion and respect. The program emphasizes personalized care, community inclusion, and building meaningful relationships. With regular oversight, ongoing support, and open communication, Restoring Hope works closely with families to ensure their loved one is safe, valued, and thriving in a home that

feels like family.

Housing

Brookview Apartments Camdenton, MO 65020 573-836-3069	 Brookview apartments provides incomebased housing for families, seniors, and persons with disabilities throughout Missouri. This program provides: Affordable and mixed-income housing 1, 2, or 3 bedroom apartments are offered, depending on the chosen property. All apartments are Section 8 approved. They have apartments complex styles that are family friendly or elderly and disabled.
Camdenton Apartments (Lauren's Place) 4 Redwood Drive Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-1888 https://bellmanage.com/property/camdenton-apartments-lp/	Camdenton Apartments is a 32-unit property for families that was built in 2001. It features balconies, patios, picnic areas and a great playground. The complex is conveniently located near many retail stores and a few outlet malls. The city of Camdenton has a lot to offer, such as music shows, golf, bowling, shopping.
Camdenton Apartments II (Michael's Place) 19 & 53 Landers Lane Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-1888 https://bellmanage.com/property/camdenton-apartments-i-and-ii/	Camdenton Apartments is a 32-unit property for families that was built in 2009. It features balconies, patios, picnic areas and a great playground. The complex is conveniently located near many retail stores, including Wal-Mart, Save A Lot, and a few outlet malls. The city of Camdenton has a lot to offer, such as music shows, golf, bowling, shopping, a Senior Center, Meals on Wheels and an OATS bus service.
Camden Manors 68 Hulett Drive Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-3373	At Camden Manors in Camdenton, find your new home. The location in Camdenton's 65020 area is an ideal place to live. Schedule a time to see the current floorplan options. Here in this community, the team of leasing professionals is available to assist you in finding the perfect new place. Welcome to your new home at Camden Manors. Contact or drop by to talk about leasing your new apartment.
Camdenton Senior Housing 87 Hopkins Circle Camdenton, MO 65020 573-448-3000 info@macocompanies.com	Experience Camdenton living at Camdenton Senior Housing Apartments. You'll find this community at 87 Hopkins Cir. in Camdenton. The leasing team is ready to show off our wonderful community. Make your move to Camdenton Senior Housing Apartments. Contact us or stop in to learn more about our community.

Chandler Bay Apartment 4620 Parkwood Circle Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-552-8653

thoffman@sansonegroup.com

https://sansonegroup.com/property/ch andler-bay/ Chandler Bay is convenient and affordable for families living in Osage Beach and Lake of the Ozarks. Chandler Bay offers spacious two and three bedroom apartments with on-site maintenance available. Balconies and patios offer residents a beautiful view of the wooded hills of the Ozarks. A playground and picnic area are perfect for families to spend quality time. Chandler Bay is nestled amongst numerous trees, giving residents privacy in their homes.

Lake Area Helping Hands 68 Holden Drive PO Box 1141 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-4968

lakeareahelpinghands@gmail.com https://lakeareahelpinghands.com/ Lake Area Helping Hands provides crucial housing services to individuals from three counties surrounding Camdenton, Missouri. The shelter provides food, housing and programming to prepare residents for longterm success. Helping Hands' programming assists residents when they look for affordable housing, develop as professionals and apply for jobs. The shelter houses up to 23 residents. We do have separate buildings, one is for men, and the other is for single women and women with children. Available bed space often changes on a day-to-day basis. Interested parties are invited to contact the facility director to determine availability and admission requirements.

Lake Ozark Village 1095 Mace Road Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-6415

info@fairwaymanagement.com
https://fairwaymanagement.com/lakeo
zark

Welcome to Lake Ozark Village, located in the city of, Lake Ozark Village is a Senior Community with an abundance of apartment and community amenities. We are located near grocery stores, pharmacies, banks, restaurants and doctor's offices. The surrounding community provides modern conveniences designed to complement your lifestyle.

Mack's Creek Senior Housing 30 Senior Court Macks Creek, MO 65786 573-346-1888

https://bellmanage.com/property/mac ks-creek-housing/ Mack's Creek Housing is a 16-unit family complex. It is located in Macks Creek MO, which is only minutes from Osage Beach and its large shopping district. This property features large kitchens, private patios and beautiful grounds.

Osage Beach Senior Housing 1055 Mace Road Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-1817 573-448-3000

info@macocompanies.com

The Summitt at Osage 4450 Ski Drive Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-4443

summitosage@cohenesrey.com
https://summitatosage.com/

Discover your new home at Osage Beach Senior Housing in Osage Beach, MO. Located at 1055 Mace Rd. in Osage Beach, this community is perfectly situated for work or play. The professional leasing team is eager to show off our wonderful community. At Osage Beach Senior Housing you're right at home. Osage Beach Senior Housing is an apartment community located in Camden County and the 65065 ZIP Code. This area is served by the School of the Osage attendance zone.

Step into The Summit at Osage, a residential enclave offering two and three-bedroom apartments in Osage Beach, MO. Embrace the roomy layouts and enticing amenities that greet you upon arrival, complemented by outstanding service and a prime location within easy reach of shopping, dining, and entertainment choices. If you're on the hunt for a rental apartment in Osage Beach, MO, reach out to our approachable and skilled office team to arrange a tour today!

Individualized Support Living (ISL)

Achieving Life Skills 129 Tower Drive Warsaw, MO 65355 660-438-3488

luckylady320@yahoo.com

Achieving Lifeskills, LLC is committed to helping individuals with developmental disabilities live meaningful, independent lives through personalized support and care. For clients and their families, this means access to safe, supportive home environments and structured day programs that focus on building real-world skills, encouraging social connections, and promoting overall wellbeing. With a strong emphasis on respect, dignity, and individual growth, Achieving Lifeskills partners closely with families to ensure each person receives the guidance and resources they need to thrive in their daily lives and within their community.

Future Care 604 Black Street Rolla, MO 65401 573-201-4984 573-364-5580 bmk226559@gmail.com Future Care, Inc., located in Rolla, Missouri, is a community-based residential treatment facility dedicated to providing compassionate care for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities. Their services focus on creating a supportive, home-like environment where clients receive personalized assistance to develop daily living skills, enhance independence, and participate actively in the community. With a commitment to dignity and respect, Future Care partners with families to ensure that each individual's unique needs and aspirations are met, fostering a sense of belonging and empowerment.

Lake of the Ozarks Developmental Center 1867 S. Business Route 5 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-4574

lodc campbell@sbcglobal.net
https://lakeoftheozarksdevelopmentalc
enter.org/

- Provides the individualized supports necessary for participants to live in single family community housing.
- Includes training in housekeeping and home management skills, self-care activities, budgeting, health maintenance, meal preparations, leisure time activities, building friendships and much more.
- Provides physical assistance and environmental adaptation as needed by the individual participant.

Missouri Mentor/REM/Sevita

https://www.mo-mentor.com/ourservices/supported-living

Living independently can be one of life's greatest achievements. Like many of uswho have our own networks of support individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities may need a helping hand to reach their goals. Missouri MENTOR's Supported Living program assists individuals in living independently and provides opportunities to help them shape the direction of their lives. Individuals can choose to live on their own or with a roommate and learn how to make everyday decisions, such as what to cook for dinner or how to manage money. We encourage individuals to do as much for themselves as possible, with the knowledge that our staff is there to support them whenever the need arises. Our Supported Living services build on each person's strengths and help them become increasingly independent. We offer hourly support based on each person's needs in areas including:

- Access to transportation
- Shopping
- Cooking
- Cleaning
- Managing money
- Getting involved in the community
- Maintaining health and wellness
- Scheduling appointments

Skillset 2 South Maple Eldon, MO 65026 573-619-4131 417-664-4793

https://skillsetllc.org/

ISL services provide individualized supports in a personalized manner to individuals in homes of their choice, with whom they wish to live, and participating in the type of community activities of their choice. Supports are characterized by creativity, flexibility, responsiveness, and diversity, enabling people with disabilities to be fully integrated in communities. Supports are designed to assist individuals in acquiring, retaining, and improving the self-help, socialization, and adaptive skills necessary to reside successfully in their home and community.

Legal Services

Legal Aid of Western Missouri 305 N. Holden PO Box 396 Warrensburg, MO 64093 660-747-7101 https://lawmo.org/	Legal Aid of Western Missouri provides free civil (non-criminal) legal assistance to people who need it most and can afford it least. With offices in Kansas City, Joplin, St. Joseph and Warrensburg, we serve a 40-county area where 295,000 people live in poverty.
Missouri Legal Services swlackey@gmail.com https://www.lsmo.org/	Legal aid programs provide free legal help to the low-income and disadvantaged in Missouri.

Miscellaneous

211 211@uww.unitedway.org Dial 211 Central Missouri Foster Care & Adoption Association 4427 Osage Beach Pkwy Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-298-0258 https://mofosteradopt.com/	211 is the most comprehensive source of information about local resources and services in the country. CMFCAA is a resource center for foster and adoptive families. There is no charge to use our services and if you have foster or adoptive or relative or guardianship care of children in your home then you qualify for our services. We also help license new foster and adoptive families through our Family Development team.
Citizens Against Domestic Violence 45 5 th Street Camdenton, MO 65020 888-809-7233 info@cadv-voc.org https://www.cadv-voc.org/	CADV established in 1984, is a non-profit service organization that provides crisis intervention, emergency shelter, legal advocacy, hospital advocacy, weekly empowerment groups, and support to victims of domestic violence, sexual assault and human trafficking. The highly committed Board of Directors, Executive Director, Staff and Volunteers provide the information, tools, resources, and support that empower victims to make and sustain positive choices in their lives. These changes lead to the happiness and security of a life free from violence.

A home away from home for outpatients Columbia Mennonite Guest Home seeking medical treatment at Columbia area 4409 East St. Charles Road hospitals and for family members of hospital Columbia, MO 65201 patients. 573-355-1985 573-814-2554 ColumbiaMennoniteGuestHome@gmai I.com https://www.columbiaguesthome.org/ Since 1993, Missouri SHIP has been a safe Missouri SHIP and trusted resource to help you understand 800-390-3330 Medicare and choose the right plan. Missouri Cindy Carr SHIP is certified by the federal and state government to provide free, unbiased, and ccarr@moconnectionsforhealth.org confidential (private) Medicare services. We https://www.missouriship.org/ are not an insurance company. We are a nonprofit agency, and we do not sell anything or charge for our services. MO SHIP has volunteer counselors and Community Partners throughout Missouri who provide local Medicare counseling in their communities. Volunteers receive extensive training to become certified Medicare counselors and regularly receive updates and training. We are a nonprofit resource for families in Raising Hope Free Store need. Providing help through supplying 956 N Business Route 5 clothing, household items, furniture and a Camdenton, MO 65020 variety of services and programs. 573-525-1420 https://raisinghopefreestore.org/ SafeLink Wireless is a U.S.-based mobile SafeLink Wireless virtual network operator that provides free or One Verizon Way low-cost wireless services to eligible low-Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 income individuals through government assistance programs like Lifeline and ACP. 800-723-3546 Operating under TracFone Wireless, a https://www.safelinkwireless.com/en/ subsidiary of Verizon, SafeLink is one of the #!/newHome largest Lifeline service providers in the country.

Medical Supplies

	<u> </u>
Home Delivery Incontinent Supplies (HDIS) 9385 Dielman Industrial Drive Olivette, MO 63132 800-269-4663 CustCare@hdis.com https://www.hdis.com/ Rehab Specialty Medical 2725A Merchants Drive Jefferson City, MO 65109 800-386-8279	HDIS has been serving customers since 1986 with the sole purpose of making incontinent products convenient, affordable and less embarrassing to purchase. We do this by delivering high quality bladder control products right to your doorstep in discreet packaging. There are no shipping fees inside the continental U.S., where we deliver to all 48 contiguous states - with only a small order charge of \$2.95, no matter how big your order is! Rehab Specialty Medical, Inc., located in Jefferson City, Missouri, is a locally owned provider of durable medical equipment and supplies. They serve individuals, healthcare facilities, and home care patients with a range of products, including oxygen equipment, hospital beds, CPAP machines, diabetic shoes, and incontinent supplies. As a Medicareenrolled supplier, they offer assistance with insurance coordination and ensure timely delivery of equipment to meet the needs of their clients. With a commitment to quality and customer satisfaction, Rehab Specialty Medical strives to enhance the well-being and independence of those they serve.
Scotts Medical 809 Franklin Avenue Washington, MO 63090 636-239-1210 https://www.scottsmedical.com/	Scott's Home Health Medical Supply has served the Washington and Troy, MO areas for over 18 years, offering high-quality medical equipment and exceptional customer service. Their experienced staff help individuals and healthcare providers find the right products, from mobility aids and bathroom safety items to oxygen supplies and hard-to-find medical equipment. Known for their friendly, knowledgeable service, Scott's is committed to treating every customer like family.

Mobility

BraunAbility	
800-488-0359	
productspecialist@braunability.co	ΩI

<u>productspecialist@braunability.com</u> <u>https://www.braunability.com/us/en.ht</u> ml BraunAbility is a leading provider of mobility solutions, specializing in wheelchairaccessible vehicles, lifts, and seating systems. Founded over 50 years ago by Ralph Braun, who himself had spinal muscular atrophy, the company began with the invention of the first wheelchair lift and has since grown into a global leader in the mobility industry. BraunAbility's mission is to enhance independence and quality of life for individuals with mobility challenges by offering innovative and reliable products. With a commitment to safety and quality, all their products are certified to meet federal safety standards and undergo rigorous durability testing.

Ford Accessibility Reimbursement

https://www.ford.com/accessibility/ford-accessibility-reimbursement/

Ford's Accessibility Reimbursement Program offers up to \$1,000 toward the cost of adaptive equipment—such as hand controls or lifts—installed in a new Ford or Lincoln vehicle. Customers may also qualify for up to \$200 for additional mobility aids like running boards or alert systems. Equipment must be installed by a certified provider, and reimbursement requests must include receipts and be submitted through a Ford dealer. This program helps make vehicles more accessible and affordable for individuals with mobility needs.

General Motors Accessibility Reimbursement

https://www.chevrolet.com/content/d am/chevrolet/na/us/english/index/hel p-center/accessibility/04pdf/11765316A Accessibility Applicati on 5 web%20ready.pdf Chevrolet's Mobility Reimbursement Program offers up to \$1,500 to help cover the cost of adaptive equipment—like lifts or hand controls—installed in eligible new GM vehicles. To apply, customers must submit a completed application with supporting documents within six months of purchase or lease. This program helps make accessible transportation more affordable for individuals with mobility needs.

HiTek Mobility is a Missouri-based provider **HiTek Mobility** specializing in mobility solutions, including **DW Auto Home Mobility** wheelchair-accessible vehicles, scooter lifts, 1208 N Garth Ave stair lifts, and custom van conversions. With locations in Columbia and O'Fallon, Missouri, Columbia, MO 65203 HiTek Mobility offers a wide range of 800-568-2271 products and services designed to enhance https://hitekmobility.com/ mobility and independence for individuals with disabilities. Their inventory includes both new and pre-owned vehicles, and they provide rental options to meet various needs. HiTek Mobility is committed to delivering personalized service and high-quality products to ensure clients' mobility and accessibility requirements are met. Numotion is a leading provider of mobility NuMotion and assistive technology solutions, 3010 David Drive specializing in custom wheelchairs and Columbia, MO 65202 complex rehab equipment. They work closely with individuals, families, and healthcare 573-443-2212 professionals to deliver personalized support https://www.numotion.com/ that promotes independence and improves quality of life. With nationwide services, Numotion helps clients navigate product selection, insurance, and ongoing care to ensure long-term mobility success. Southern Bus & Mobility is a family-owned Southern Bus & Mobility business that has been providing specialized 80 S Highway Drive transportation and mobility solutions since Valley Park, MO 63088 1996. With locations in Valley Park, Missouri, and Breese, Illinois, the company offers a 636-825-0700 wide selection of commercial shuttle buses, https://www.southernbusandmobility.c wheelchair-accessible vans, and adaptive <u>o</u>m/ mobility equipment. Their services include sales, installation, and maintenance of wheelchair lifts, hand controls, and other accessibility features. Dedicated to enhancing independence and mobility, Southern Bus & Mobility serves individuals, organizations, and transportation providers with a focus on quality, safety, and customer care. The first automaker to enter the mobility **Stellantis** marketplace, Stellantis created the PO Box 5080 DriveAbility program and provides vehicles Troy, MI 48007 that allow for upfitting to make your life easier. From getting in to getting going, we're 800-255-9877 committed to making sure you have an rebates@stellantis.com amazing driving experience. And now, get https://www.stellantisdriveability.com/ a reimbursement of up to \$1,000 when you purchase adaptive equipment. We're the

partner driven to help you stay mobile.

UnitedAccess 877-501-8267

info@unitedaccess.com
https://www.unitedaccess.com/us/en.
html

United Access is a nationwide provider of wheelchair-accessible vehicles and adaptive mobility equipment. Since 1997, they've helped individuals with disabilities gain greater independence through custom vehicle conversions, mobility aids like hand controls and lifts, and expert service and repairs. Now part of the BraunAbility family, United Access offers both personal and commercial mobility solutions, including rentals and financing options, all with a strong commitment to accessibility, safety, and customer care.

Pregnancy Assistance

Changing Table
PO Box 532
Osage Beach, MO 65065
director@changingtable.org
https://www.changingtable.org/

The Changing Table does not give to families directly. Instead, The Changing Table works exclusively with local organizations labeled as Community Partners, adding diapers to the list of services they provide. If you are in need of diapers, please view our Community Partners below to select one of the counties to find a Community Partner near you. Collaborating with Community Partners to distribute diapers has a ripple effect on families by providing access to other services that will help lift them out of poverty. If families are struggling to provide diapers for their children, they are likely struggling with many other needs essential for health and well-being.

Pregnancy Help Center 948 E Hwy 54 Camdenton, MO 65020 573-346-3337

https://pregnancyhelpcenters.org/

We offer a safe place to process information, ask questions, and address any medical concerns you may have while navigating your pregnancy options. Our caring team understands the challenges you're facing and know the decision you must make is difficult. We care about you. Your health and safety are important to us. All our services are completely confidential and free. Please call or text us for more information.

Swaddling Clothes 5709 Osage Beach Parkway Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-348-2108

osagebeach@swaddlingclothes.org
https://swaddlingclothes.org/locations
/osage-beach/

From various donors, we assemble a collection of items associated with pregnancy and motherhood— maternity and baby clothes, diapers, formula, bottles, etc. Then, on the third Tuesday and following Saturday of each month, Hope hosts a "shopping day" where you can survey our collection and take whatever you need, up to a certain number of items. If any of the items you take can be redonated to Swaddling Clothes when you are done with them, we ask that you do so to help those in need after you. We also partner with a number of other organizations, providing you with referrals if you are seeking counseling, health care, employment, etc... And, of course, being a part of a Lutheran congregation, we are always ready to share pastoral care and a Gospel word with those who need them.

Recreation

Camden County Library District
Branches located in Camdenton, Climax
Springs, Macks Creek, Osage Beach,
Stoutland, Sunrise Beach
573-346-7733

https://ccld.us/

The Camden County Library District has been serving the lake area since 1933 when the Camden County Literary Guild decided the county needed a library. The first library was housed in the courthouse's basement and started with 645 books in the collection. We have since expanded to six branches across Camden County and house a collection of 97,000+ printed, audio, and visual materials and have access to over 116,000+ e-Books, e-Audio, and online videos. We also provide services, free of charge, to Benton, Dallas, Hickory, Laclede, Miller, Morgan, and Pulaski counties.

Camp Barnabas 901 Teas Trail Purdy, MO 65734 417-476-2565 PO Box 609 Branson, MO 65615

https://campbarnabas.org/

Camp Barnabas is a Christian summer camp in Southwest Missouri serving individuals with disabilities and chronic illnesses. Since 1994, it has provided life-changing experiences through inclusive activities, one-on-one support, and a faith-based environment. Camp Barnabas fosters joy, friendship, and spiritual growth for campers and volunteers alike.

	At Comp Cuardian we halious in manifelia -
Camp Guardian	At Camp Guardian, we believe in providing a fun, safe, wholesome and highly enjoyable
3124 West Edgewood Drive	experience for every camper. Our camps are
Jefferson City, MO 65109	designed to accommodate a wide range of
https://campguardian.org/	physical and developmental disabilities that
	meet the unique needs of each camper, and we are committed to ensuring that each one
	leaves camp with a sense of belonging. Most
	importantly, we want to make lasting
	memories for our special campers.
Enchanted Village of Lights	Enchanted Village of Lights- Enjoy the holiday
Laurie Fairgrounds	season with Central Missouri's largest drive through Christmas light display. New this year
269 N. Fairgrounds Road	enjoy a walk-through portion with food
Laurie, MO 65038	vendors and hot chocolate! Carraige rides are
https://lauriemo.gov/enchanted-	available on certain dates (check for
village-of-lights/	availability and times) November 21 through January 1st.
	With its intriguing history and outstanding
Ha Ha Tonka State Park	geologic features, Ha Ha Tonka State Park is
1491 State Road D	one state park that should not be missed. The
Camdenton, MO 65020	park is a geologic wonderland featuring
573-346-2986	sinkholes, caves, a huge natural bridge, sheer
https://mostateparks.com/park/ha-ha-	bluffs and Missouri's 12th-largest spring. The ruins of a turn-of-the-century
tonka-state-park	stone castle overlook these wonders and
	offer impressive views of the Lake of the
	Ozarks and Ha Ha Tonka Spring. A series
	of trails and boardwalks makes it easy for visitors to experience all the park has to offer,
	from its historic castle and geologic wonders
	to its woodlands and open rocky
	glades. Picnic sites beckon visitors for a
	relaxing lunch in a scenic setting unparalleled
	in the lake area. All these fascinating elements combine to create a park that can
	be explored and enjoyed time after time.
Knights of Columbus Council 6365	The Knights of Columbus' principles of
547 W Hwy 54	Charity, Unity, Fraternity & Patriotism serve
Camdenton, MO 65020	as the basis of the Order's core values. Charitable service is at the heart of our work
573-346-0010	& our faith in our community. They offer
	BINGO on Thursdays and Fish Frys on Fridays.
knightsofcolumbus6365@gmail.com	

Enjoy the solitude of an undeveloped cove Lake of the Ozarks State Park hidden along the shorelines of one of 403 Highway 134 Missouri's largest lakes. Swim, fish, boat or Brumley, MO 65017 simply take in the view from a shady campsite or picnic area overlooking the 573-348-2694 Lake of the Ozarks. The park offers the https://mostateparks.com/park/lakeopportunity to enjoy a variety of recreational ozarks-state-park activities on the lake or on shore. On shore, hikers, backpackers, equestrians and bicyclists can wind through open woodlands, sunny glades, small springs and streams to blufftop views of the Lake of the Ozarks. Water enthusiasts can make use of the park's two swimming beaches, boat rentals and paved boat ramps. Park stores sell all of the necessary supplies for a day on the water. Year-round overnight accommodations include campsites, Outpost cabins and yurts. Lake of the Ozarks State Park's natural beauty and solitude remain untouched, yet visitors are just minutes away from extensive shopping, restaurants and a variety of entertainment opportunities. VFW Post 5923 in Camdenton, Missouri, is a VFW Post 5923 nonprofit organization dedicated to 65 VFW Road supporting U.S. veterans and their families. Camdenton, MO 65020 The post honors those who have served in foreign conflicts and provides resources, 573-346-2376 camaraderie, and community events. It also https://www.vfwpost5923.org/ offers services like veteran assistance, flag retirement, hall rentals, and a family-friendly bar and grill. VFW Post 5923 is committed to serving veterans and strengthening the local community. They offer BINGO on Fridays. Wonderland Camp has given children, **Wonderland Camp** teenagers and adults with disabilities the 18591 Miller Circle opportunity to come to camp for over 50 Rocky Mount, MO 65072 years. We're here for the friendships, the encouragement and the high-fives! All 573-392-1000 activities are adapted so that everyone can info@wonderlandcamp.org participate. Come to Wonderland Camp

Transportation

to be yourself and to belong!

https://wonderlandcamp.org/

Camdenton License Office 573-346-7029	The Camdenton License Office is open Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Services offered include driver
1165 N Business Route 5	license and ID issuance and renewal, motor
Camdenton, MO 65020	vehicle titling and registration, and disabled placard processing.

MOCA Transit 573-765-3183

https://www.crawfordworkingtogether.org/mocatransit

MOCA Transit connects volunteer drivers with those in need, providing essential rides to medical appointments, grocery stores, and community services. Focused on accessibility and independence, we help keep people connected and engaged.

MO Rides 844-836-7433

findaride@morides.org
https://morides.org/

MO Rides connects you with transportation providers across Missouri. Launched as a series of regional pilots by Boonslick Regional Planning Commission, Meramec Regional Planning Commission and Mid-Missouri Regional Planning Commission in 2014, MO Rides has since grown to serve individuals in need of transportation assistance in every region of Missouri since 2016. Today, the program is managed by Boonslick Regional Planning Commission with support from the Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) and the Developmental Disabilities Resource Board of St. Charles County (DDRB).

Non-Emergency Medical Transportation 866-269-5927

https://mydss.mo.gov/mhd/transportation

If you don't have a ride to your scheduled appointment, you may be able to get a ride for free. Non-Emergency Medical Transportation (NEMT) is a service for eligible MO HealthNet participants that provides transportation to covered MO HealthNet services. NEMT can include public transportation, bus tokens, vans, taxi, ride shares, or even an airplane if needed to get you to your healthcare appointment. You may also be able to get help with gas costs if you have a car or have a friend who can take you. NEMT can help you with a ride to covered MO HealthNet services. Some examples include:

- Visits with your Primary Care
 Physician or specialist (including pregnancy check-ups)
- Behavioral health follow-ups after hospital stay
- Dental appointments
- Counseling
- Eye exams

OATS Transit 2501 Maguire Blvd Columbia, MO 65201 888-875-6287

https://www.oatstransit.org/

OATS Transit is a 501(c)3 nonprofit corporation providing general public transportation in 87 Missouri counties. Rural transportation is our specialty, which is available to everyone without regard to race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, age, military or veteran status, sexual orientation, gender identity or any other factor prohibited by law. OATS Transit offers a shared-ride, demand-response, door-to-door service. You can view our bus schedules on our website. We specialize in getting people to work each day, taking patients to lifesaving medical appointments, and taking people shopping so they can continue living independently. We also offer contract transportation service for agencies.

Road to Recovery 800-227-2345

https://www.cancer.org/supportprograms-and-services/road-torecovery.html The American Cancer Society Road to Recovery® program eases your burden by giving free rides to cancer-related medical appointments. Our trained volunteer drivers are happy to pick you up, take you to your appointment, and drop you off at home. All for free and all to make your days a little easier. Not having a ride shouldn't stand between you and lifesaving treatment.

Vision

Eyes on Missouri 4645 Osage Beach Parkway Osage Beach, MO 65065 573-434-7575

https://eyesonmissouri-osage-beach.com/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=organic&_gl=1%2A13qxcwe
%2A_up%2AMQ..&gclid=EAlalQobChM
lxcmR68zGjQMVmzclBR0gczF7EAAYAiA
AEgJmGvD_BwE&gbraid=0AAAAADcwC
1t514CnfK1lxmsrhqM343mtM

Welcome to Eyes On Missouri Osage Beach, where you can expect excellence in personal eye care and a range of designer fashion eyeglasses and sunglasses. Our knowledgeable opticians will help you choose the best frames to fit you and your lifestyle. We provide patients with all aspects of eye care services, including eye exams, contact lenses, eyeglasses, sunglasses, LASIK consultations, and diagnosis of eye diseases. Come in and visit our knowledgeable, friendly staff at one of our three convenient locations.

Family Eyecare Locations in Camdenton, Lake Ozark, Laurie, & Osage Beach 816-320-4754 https://www.lakefamilyeyecare.com/	Family Eyecare offers quality vision care products and personalized optometric services to our patients in greater Lake of the Ozarks and the surrounding areas. Our experienced doctors and staff offer comprehensive vision examinations and are trained in the diagnosis and treatment of a wide array of eye diseases, conditions, and problems.
LensMart Optical Locations in Camdenton & Osage Beach 573-348-2729 573-346-7899 https://www.lensmartoptical.com/	LensMart Optical is a full-service optical provider located in Camdenton, Missouri, offering comprehensive eye care services including ocular health assessments, vision exams, and a wide selection of eyewear. The center features an in-house optical lab, enabling them to craft most glasses within a few days, often on the same day. Patients throughout the Lake of the Ozarks area choose LensMart Optical for personalized attention and professional care. The team is dedicated to ensuring patient comfort and providing clear explanations of every exam and procedure.
Walmart Vision Center Locations in Camdenton & Osage Beach https://www.walmart.com/cp/vision-centers/1078944	Walmart Vision Centers provide affordable eye care, including exams, glasses, and contact lenses. With licensed optometrists and a wide range of frames, they offer convenient, accessible vision services at locations across the U.S. Most major insurance plans are accepted.